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All this staff is not just taking care of ‘our’ 15 resident kids, but is needed to help facilitate matters in the day care centre. They seem quite happy in their jobs, and they treat the kids well.  We witnessed three days at the centre and it looked absolutely wonderful (sorry if I’m being monotonous). Inside the building’s ‘L’ tarpaulin has been put up, underneath which the kids are fed and taught. Some groups go into one of the three ground floor rooms. Around noon, everyone gets together outside for lunch. Some of the parents wait outside all day to take their kid back home after school at 3:30 pm. This project probably makes a huge difference in their lives.















































             Shambu                           Sukyana and Eveline


Apanjan House seems to be well-entrenched in the local community. One night there was a party (just imagine, the entire garden adorned with fairy lights, balloons everywhere, the kids all dressed up in their Sunday best) where we were served an incredibly delicious dinner, and quite a few local officials had been invited. Now I am not a specialist of (special) education, but the kids are kept busy and not allowed to sink into lethargy, nor a world of their own, and that is something you notice throughout. Some were too handicapped to know, but  most children were really happy about us being there and constantly seeking us out. They just love attention! 


 

































































Rohit, a new resident with Payel who works for OFFER.


WONDERFUL !


As I did not go to Calcutta on the annual trustees’ visit this year, I am grateful to Eveline de Kock  from Holland for sending such a vivid update. I hope you enjoy reading her letter as much as I did.


“I just thought you might enjoy hearing from me about the trip. It was certainly great to see Apanjan House, it really is a magnificent place, very uplifting and positive and now that I am back here I só want to go to Calcutta again!


Every visit we made to Apanjan House (and we went at least five times) was really great. The setting is idyllic, in the village, on a large plot of land. You saw the building two years ago, well, everything’s been done up nicely even though in that climate you would need to repaint twice a year, which is not feasible I guess. But anyway, the kids all seemed very happy, well fed and stimulated to do the best they can. The regime is one of ‘tough love’, I would call it: Shambu for example was not able to walk before but now gets around on two crutches and negotiates stairs BY HIMSELF! And if you try to help him, Naboneeta, the teacher, or one of the carers just tells you not to. And they are right, because if you would do everything for them the kids would never learn. It is much like raising ‘normal’ children, you know, you are constantly moving towards that time when they won’t need you so much anymore. 


Kallol has eleven (!!!) carers, a cook, a caretaker/doorman, 4 remedial teachers and a head-of-unit.
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 Kallol Ghosh, OFFER’s general secretary,  is a real treasure, and he certainly keeps everyone on their toes. The man’s dedication to ‘his’ children is exemplary. It is there in everything, from the way he runs things to his ideas, his behaviour when he’s around them, and how he looks at them. While we were there, he showed us OFFER’s other projects as well. Each one exudes this spirit of cooperation and optimism, I felt very privileged to be included in his other activities. We have to take really good care of Kallol, without him we’d be lost. 



































Kallol Ghosh and the Apanjan care team


I am sure that I may have missed things, but trust me, the overall impression is very positive and should motivate all of  us to get on with it and raise some more money. And that is what I am going to do RIGHT NOW!”


 Eveline de Kock.


























During the party we presented Apanjan with the beautiful oil painting of a banyan tree donated by the artist Anita Peace. Everyone thought it was truly WONDERFUL!





Two photographs in the right column: Day Centre lunch for some of our girl pupils, Nabonita with Babu.
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OTHER NEWS IN BRIEF


Our stalwart fundraiser Anne Jones went trekking yet again for Banyan, this time in the depths of the Thai jungle. On her way home she paid a flying visit to Apanjan.


It was Mohan’s turn to give us cause for concern when he was rushed into hospital. He was in intensive care with a brain hemorraeghe. Thankfully he is making a remarkable recovery. We are constantly reminded how vulnerable our children are. An amazing Calcutta children’s hospital has offered has free treatment for six cases per year.


Eveline’s husband and his friend succesfully ran the Rotterdam, Holland marathon and raised money to equip the Apanjan day centre with new toys and teaching aids.


We have received several very generous one off donations in the past few months, so we were able to buy an adjacent plot of land for the girls’ dormitory and the initial payment to begin building.












































�





�





�














�





�





Coast to Coast Cycle Marathon


We are preparing for a major fundraising event, a week-long cycle marathon from Lowestoft to Land’s End. Details are on a separate leaflet. Three riders, one of whom is paraplegic, have taken up this daunting challenge.      Let’s give them our utmost support.
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WORK IN PROGRESS


During the first two years at Apanjan,


Molay never smiled.


Profound autism locks him into his own world


But nowadays he steps out more and more


Into everybody else’s realm.


With great bursts of happy laughter.


Progress with Molay will always be slow


And only on his terms.


That’s okay with us.


If that is okay with you too,


then please support our work


Support The Banyan Trust.












































Picture: Physiotherapy and physical exercise help the children stay trim and mobile.





WORKING IN THE COMMUNITY 


The photos on this page illustrate the broad range of activities which the children enjoy in their new home. But we are also keenly aware that the home cannot exist in isolation from the surrounding community. That is why - thanks to a generous donation – the Banyan Trust is now able to support the development of a day care centre in the grounds of the new home. The centre will extend educational and social opportunities to children with learning difficulties from surrounding villages. It will cement our links with the local community and broaden the children’s social circle. There are several stages in the (continued in next column…)






































Picture: Shambu taking a walk.
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